# KONA HONGWANJI BUDDHIST TEMPLE



# E - JIHO January 2016



Theme & Slogan 2016: Embrace Change: New Vision (Create Engagement)

JR. YBA MOCHI SALE Wednesday, December 30. 2015—12 noon to 4:00 p.m. Volunteers for mochi making at 7:00 a.m.

> NEW YEAR EVE SERVICE Thursday, December 31, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. Speaker: Reverend Bruce Nakamura

HOONKO CANDLE LIGHT SERVICE
Saturday, January 23, 2016 at 7:00 p.m.
Speaker: Reverend Tatsuo Muneto, Retired Rimban, Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin

HOONKO FAMILY SERVICE Sunday, January 24, 2016—English Service at 9:00 a.m. Japanese Service at 10:45 a.m. Speaker: Reverend Tatsuo Muneto

**Hoonko (Memorial Honoring Shinran Shonin)** as the most important Jodo Shinshu observance, this is the date chosen to commemorate Shinran Shonin's passing. Traditionally, seven days of services are conducted at Honzan, culminating on January 16. During this period numerous activities are held, recalling the legacy the Founder has left. This gives practicers a chance to "hear the light" through listening to sermons, talks, ritual and sangha fellowship. Generally temples conduct their own Hoonko observances in the fall so that members can attend the services at Honzan.

Jodo Shinshu A Guide---April 2004

New Service
Pet Appreciation and Remembrance
Sunday, February 14, 2016 at 9:00 a.m.

NEED THE ASSISTANCE OF THE MINISTER, contact Rev. Bruce Nakamura at 323-2993 or Emergency only 987-9900 or Norma Matsumoto at 323-2552 or 989-3015.

**To schedule services or activities,** call the church office at 323-2993 Monday thru Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Closed on weekends and holidays. If unable to contact the office clerk, leave a message on the answering machine.

E-MAIL ADDRESS: Church - konahongwanji@twc.com Rev. Bruce - brucejunshin@gmail.com

.1	Α	N	U	IΑ	R١	/

		JANOART
3 Sunday	9:00 AM	English Family Service
5 Tuesday	10:30 AM	HAIB Meeting
6 Wednesday	9:30 AM	Service @ Hualalai Regency
	11:00 AM	Service @ Life Care Center
8 Friday	8:30 AM	Senior Activity Program
	6:00 PM	Judo Club Kagamibiraki
10 Sunday	9:00 AM	English Family & Joint Birthday/Memorial Service
17 Sunday	9:00 AM	English Family Service
20 Wednesday	7:00 PM	Round-Table Forum
23 Saturday	7:00 PM	Goshoki Hoonko Candle Light Service
24 Sunday	9:00 AM	Goshoki Hoonko English Service
	10:45 AM	Japanese Service
26 Tuesday	9:00 AM	Preschool Temple Visitation
31 Sunday	9:00 AM	English Family Service
		<u>FEBRUARY</u>
3 Wednesday	9:30 AM	Service @ Hualalai Regency
	11:00 AM	Service @ Life Care Center
6 Saturday		Cherry Blossom Festival in Waimea
7 Sunday	9:00 AM	Scout Sunday Service
10 Wednesday	7:00 PM	Board of Director's Meeting
11 Thursday	thru 13 Saturday	Giseikai in Honolulu
12 Friday	8:30 AM	Senior Activity Program
14 Sunday	9:00AM	Pet Appreciation and Remembrance Service
		Joint Birthday/Memorial Service
17 Wednesday	7:00 PM	Round-Table Forum
20 Saturday	9:00 AM	Judo Club Kata Clinic in Judo Hall
21 Sunday	9:00 AM	Annual Membership Meeting - Keirokai - Luncheon
23 Tuesday	9:00 AM	Preschool Temple Visitation
28 Sunday		NO SUNDAY SERVICE
		Gathafest @ Papaikou
		- ·

# **CUB SCOUTS & BOY SCOUTS**

EVERY MONDAY CUB SCOUT PACK 12 MEETING AT 5:00 PM
EVERY WEDNESDAY & THURSDAY CUB SCOUT PACK 12 MEETING AT 5:00 PM EXCEPT 1ST WEDNESDAY
EVERY TUESDAY BOY SCOUT TROOP 59 MEETING AT 7:00 PM

# **TAIKO PRACTICE**

EVERY THURSDAY TAIKO PRACTICE AT 5:30 PM
TAIKO MEETING EVERY 2nd THURSDAY IN THE SOCIAL HALL AT 6:45 PM

# JUDO PRACTICE

JUDO CLUB MEETING EVERY 1ST WEDNESDAY IN SCOUT ROOM EVERY MONDAY AT 7:00 PM NIGHT CLASS EVERY WEDNESDAY AT 6:00 PM NOVICE; 7:00 PM NIGHT CLASS EVERY TUESDAY AT 6:30 PM ADULT ONLY EVERY THURSDAY AT 7:00 PM KATA CLASS

# **IKEBANA**

EVERY 2<sup>ND</sup> SATURDAY AT 9:00 AM IN THE SCOUT ROOM

# **MEMORIAL SERVICES FOR JANUARY and FEBRUARY**

First Year (2015)	January February	9 16 23	NORA TONOYE NOZAKI HERBERT MASAO IMAI TOMOKICHI TANIYAMA
Third Year (2014)	January	13 18	JERRY YOSHIMASA UEMURA HIDETAKA SATO
Seventh Year (2010)	January February	20 10 19 20	NANCY FUMIKO MANAGO SADAME (ELAINE) TAKETA NOZAKI NATSUKO TAKEMOTO HATSUKO MATSUOKA
Thirteenth Year (2004)	January	3 4 12 22	REV. SHOYEI HATTA YAEKO MATSUMOTO MASAMI OHATA FUJIYO KANEO
	February	17 20	TORU KANDA KATSUTAKA FUKUSHIMA
Seventeenth Year (2000)	January February	29 8 15 27	KAORU "SPEEDY" OGATA HIDEO MATSUOKA SEIJI "SK" KOSHI ISAMI "FAGO" OKUNO
Twenty-Fifth Year (1992)	January	8 21	RICHARD YOSHIO HONDA TSUTAE MITSUNAGA
Thirty-Third Year (1984)	January	8 11 19	NOBU KUBOTA HATSUYO SHIGEMURA YURIKO IZUMI
Fiftieth Year (1967)	January February	15 28 15 24	KIKUE YAMASAKI MIHARU MAIZIE KAKU TATSUGORO IWANAGA KIYOSHI KAKU

# **New Year's Greeting**

At the beginning of the new year, I would like to extend my greeting to you.

On June 6, 2014, receiving the Jodo Shinshu tradition from Monshu Emeritus, I was inaugurated as the Hongwanji Resident Head Priest and Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha 25th Monshu. To commemorate the occasion together with all of you in front of Amida Buddha and the Founder Shinran Shonin, *Dento Hokoku Hoyo*, or the Commemoration on the Accession of the Jodo Shinshu Tradition will be observed at Hongwanji, Kyoto, Japan from this coming October 1. With this observance as an opportunity, it is my hope that the Jodo Shinshu teaching will spread to as many as possible.

The Jodo Shinshu teaching was set forth by Shinran Shonin nearly eight hundred years ago and it has been carefully transmitted to us today. Be it Shinran Shonin's time or the present day, the Jodo Shinshu teaching remains unchanged and continues to serve as our spiritual

foundation. This is because in this world of impermanence we live our lives never knowing when it may end. No one can guarantee that tomorrow I will not be involved in an incident or accident that will bring about the end of my life.

In closing, let us continue our journey along the Nembutsu path by going to the temple to hear more of Amida Buddha's constant working for our benefit. In doing so, throughout this year, let us reflect on our true selves, come to appreciate all the encounters of our everyday lives, and in gratitude, recite the Nembutsu.

Namo Amida Butsu.

January 1, 2016

OHTANI Kojun Monshu Jodo Shinshu Hongwanji-ha

# Namo Amida Butsu & Happy New Year!

As we begin the New Year, let me express my warmest Aloha and Best Wishes to you for a meaningful and peaceful New Year. The new year 2016 is significant in that it is the beginning of "The Commemoration of the Accession of the Jodo Shinshu Tradition" by our 25<sup>th</sup> Spiritual Leader His Eminence Kojun Ohtani whose vision is outlined in the Proclamation/Letter he issued in June 2014 with the words "The nembutsu teaching that is based on Amida Buddha's Primal Vow remains unchanged, regardless of the changing times and society. However, the methods for transmitting and sharing it needs to evolve and adapt according to social changes. Now is the time for our Hongwanji institution to utilize our collective wisdom and knowledge for considering approaches to convey the Buddha Dharma to our contemporaries today."

In Hawaii, our theme and slogan for 2016 reads "...we create a new vision which will plan for the future, and create engagement with our members and the community." As I reflected, I thought of the Bodhisattva Dharmakara. The Bodhisattva Dharmakara had an aspiration. A new vision, if you will. According to Shinran Shonin, it was a shift from Self Power to Other Power or the attainment of Supreme Enlightenment through the (Buddha's) Other Power of Great Compassion. This new vision was expressed by the 48 Vows, in particular the 18th Vow, and the Pure Land of Enlightenment to which one and all are welcome. Now that the vision was clear, it had to be made real and known to others. Thus, as we know, the Bodhisattva Dharmakara endeavored to become Amida Buddha or Namo Amida Butsu, an All-Inclusive Wisdom and All-Embracing Compassion, to share the message of the Nembutsu Teachings. Amida Buddha created engagement with all sentient beings by sending forth the various Buddhas, like Shakyamuni Buddha, to share the message of Great Unconditional Compassion. As we become aware of this Great Compassion, finding ourselves embraced by it, with great joy we join the countless Buddhas of the Universe in praise of the wondrous vision of Bodhisattva Dharmakara/Amida Buddha. His Eminence encourages "jishin kyo ninshin" or to "secure our own entrusting heart to the Dharma, guiding others to the same path."

In a similar fashion, Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii must embrace the vision to transform into a 21st Century internationally minded spiritual organization. A Kyodan which is more in sync with today's world and times so that it can better meet the needs of all members and the society-at-large, and interactively with innovation, offer the message of Amida Buddha's All-Inclusive Wisdom and All-Embracing Compassion to all people, all life, and all existence. For this purpose, various Hawaii Kyodan Committees have been challenged with various tasks to bring about a transformation, but the greatest shift or change which must take place, first and foremost, is the one that occurs in each of our minds.

As Jodo Shin Buddhists, let us respond to Amida Buddha's Unconditional Compassion by reciting the Nembutsu of Awareness, Joy, and Gratitude, and also endeavor in gratitude to foster a more peaceful and harmonious world beginning with my own self and our own Kyodan/Sangha. Our limitations as bonbu are evident, but may we aspire to be that Kyodan/Sangha that the Dharma describes, and makes the Buddha smile in acknowledgement of our efforts to try to be better. Again, in response to Buddha's benevolence, I, together with our State President Mr. Pieper Toyama, humbly ask for your support and cooperation. May we all go to the Buddha Dharma for guidance! Entrusting in the Buddha of Immeasurable Life and Infinite Light.

In Gassho/Aniali.

Bishop Eric Matsumoto, Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii

# PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE Change, Vision, and Engagement in 2016

We enter 2016 shaped by the theme: EMBRACE CHANGE: NEW VISION, and this vision for the future is to be borne out of our engagement with each other and our communities. Let me share two thoughts on this theme. First, let us be guided by the Jodo Shinshu concept of Ondobo Ondogyo. This perspective of life is based on the idea that we are all fellow travelers. That lay members and ministers are on the same journey. We make our way by supporting each other, by sharing the joys and burdens of our travels. We engage with each other to set the direction of our journey and how we will travel together. To live the meaning of Ondobo Ondogyo, lay members and ministers must work with each other to set and share a vision of the future. This will mean engagements that are happy and productive as well as engagements that are unhappy and frustrating. Our egos will make sure that our journey together is not perfect. But this is the natural process of engagement that must not deter us from traveling as one Sangha.

Second, as you travel through 2016, find opportunities to engage in the life of your temple that make sense to you in your life right now. Your engagement may be as simple as attending Sunday services or it may extend to participating in a few temple events. It may even include joining a committee to plan an activity or even serving as a chairperson. Better yet, it may grow to becoming an officer of your temple. Set a vision for yourself for 2016 and embrace the changes that you create.

Namo Amida Butsu In Gassho

Pieper J. Toyama

# PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

by Norma Matsumoto

It's that time of year, with its hustle and bustle, and the feeling of being in a rush, that can take a toll on you if you don't watch yourself. The weather is finally changing and colds and flu are on the rise. I hope you are surrounded by loved ones (even though they can be so annoying at times, yeah?) but know someone who may be lonely this year, at this time, that you can share your warmth with.

For the twelve days of Christmas, I'm indulging in the Hawaiian version, cause I have no need of 'pipers piping' and the only partridges I know about sang on television and that many singers would fall out of a pear tree. Do you know that coconuts were once BAD for you...are now GOOD for you! Who can go wrong with poi and dried squid and beer?!? Of course gotta sell da missionary, the mynah bird and too many ukulele on E Bay, but the rest are my idea of a good time!! (In case you forgot, 4 flower lei, 5 big fat pig, 6 hula lesson, 7 shrimp a swimmin', 12 television) Did I miss any?

Dear Santa: I'd love to have Kona Hongwanji's past assessment paid in full, a cute small Range Rover SUV, the Credit Union to make a huge undetectable error in my favor, Morris Nagata to have ONE DAY with absolutely nothing he MUST do, Judy to have an uneventful day in the office, Mary to have an uneventful day with the temple and preschool, and Sensei Bruce to have one day where every wahine in his life could say only one thing to him..."Yes, can do, Sensei". WHAT?!? I WOULD'VE HAD TO BE A GOOD GIRL ALL YEAR?!? Sorry everybody...

Enjoy a safe, happy holiday!

In Gassho

#### FOR YOUR INFORMATION

By Mary Katayama

New 2016 Service: At their last meeting, the BOD's approved the presence of "live" pets at the new Pet Appreciation and Remembrance Service to be held on Sunday, February 14, 2016. The service will be held in the parking lot between the social hall and front lawn. All pets

must be leashed or in cages/containers and well behaved. Owners will be held responsible for behavior of their pets. Please inform Rev. Bruce one week prior to service if you will be participating with your pet. **Please read detail information by Rev. Bruce in this Jiho.** 

Mahalo/Arigato to All Volunteers: As 2015 comes to an end, We thank the following group of volunteers: 1) The Wednesday group who weekly clean the Columbarium and temple flowers; 2) BWA ladies who provide activities/lunch/refreshments for monthly Project Dana's Senior Activity Program; 3) Boy Scout Troop 59 who assists with manpower at many kyodan functions and spraying soap solutions in cemetery (Dengue Fever); 4) Gene Nakashima from Judo Club for cemetery weed control; 5) Norman, John and Jim who weekly empty the cemetery trash cans; 6) Taiko Club, Jr YBA, Dharma School parents/students helping in many temple activities; 7) Alan for mowing front/preschool lawns; 8) John and Glenn for weed control; 9) ladies who assist office clerk counting cash/vacation relief; 10) special thanks to the "core" group (Alan, Daren, Betty, Shirley, Chizu, Joey, Lynn G. and K.) always available/willing; 11) members of the BOD's who keep KHBT focused and organized; 12) Rev. Bruce our resident minister, and Shinwakai/BWA for their continued support. Morris and Mary thank all of you!

Coffee Hour with Rev. Muneto: Rev. Muneto is retiring effective December 15, 2015 after 50 years of service at Hawaii Kyodan Temples. He was our resident minister from 1980 to 1986, started our preschool in 1982. During the 15 month period without a resident minister, he provided minster assistance from Hilo and taught our leader's altar set up and service procedures. Please join us after the Hoonko English Service on Sunday, January 24, 2016 for fellowship with Rev. Muneto.

Cemetery Flowers: Dengue Fever is still an ongoing concern in our community. Water in flower vases/under potted plants must be changed at least once a week or add soap solution to the water. Preschool staff and Boy Scouts are helping to put soap solution in the vases to prevent mosquito breeding. Let us all do our part to eliminate mosquito breeding sites.

**Project Dana:** Thank you to Elaine Nakagawa who attended the Leadership Training Session on November 30, 2015 in Honolulu. Elaine, along with Janet Lindner and Janet Kunitake prepare lunch each month for the Senior Activity Program. Mildred Kaneko leads the crafts session while Chizuko Nakamura is in charge of activities. Come and join us on the second Friday of each month. Transportation is available, Contact the church office at 323-2993.

# **YEAR 2015 BECOMES 2016**

By Bruce Y. Nakamura

With the closing of the 2015 year and the opening of 2016, the seasons of our life cycles are filled with the life lessons passed on from generation to generation. May our gratitude be its basis and ground.

A joyous and safe passage to all of you dear members and friends, from my family to yours. Coming through the climax of the holiday Christmas season, the Jr. YBA hosts the Mochi-Tsuki and Pickup event for the larger sangha and community. We hope you'll support this important event by assisting with the mochi-making and your orders and to celebrate the new year.

Please join us for the 2015New Year's Eve Service at 7pm in the temple sanctuary. An enjoyable evening of refreshment and fellowship will be had.

On January 17, 2016, Sunday at 9am, our member-volunteer for KHBT and the larger community, Jim Miller will be our lay speaker. Please support him with you participation at this service. I will be serving the Hilo Hongwanji as its Hoonko speaker at this time.

Retired Rimban, the Rev. Tatsuo Muneto will be our guest speaker for the January 23-24 Hoonko services -- Shinran Shonin's annual Memorial Service.. Rev. Tatsuo Muneto has not only served KHBT as part of his tenur tour, he has graciously educated and assisted the sangha during the 15 month interval when Kona was not assigned a minister. Please come to welcome and appreciate him for his 50-plus years of service to the HHMH and to the Kona Hongwanji Buddhist Temple.

February will also be replete with many activities. Scout Sunday on February 7th; Annual Kyodan-Sangha Membership-Keirokai (Honor Elders) Gathering & Luncheon on February 21st; Hawaii Island Gatha Festival at Papaikou Hongwanji Social Hall (KHBT no service) on February 28.

And, on February 14th, Sunday, joining the Family Memorial & Birthday Sunday, held on campus (open-air) and hosted by our Jr. YBA, is our 1st Pet(s) Appreciation and Remembrance Day. For so many, their pet is an integral part of family life, especially after a human loved

one has gone. Past family pet(s) will be remembered and, MANAGEABLE pets will be welcome, all within reason - crucial by holding this appreciation and remembrance tribute outdoors on campus grounds under tents.

A final highlight note to stimulate the 2016 YEAR BY CHANGING OUR AWARENESS WITH NEW OPPORTUNITIES AND VISION: The KHBT Buddhist Women's Association will be hosting our annual Hanamatsuri-Buddha Day Celebration on April 10 from 9am. The KHBT community invites all those individuals who are interested in being introduced to the Three Jewels of Buddha-Dharma: the Buddha, the Dharma and the Sangha. This hopefully, annual event is a hybrid between Infant Initiatory Rites and the Kieshiki - when our State HHMH Bishop officiates the presenting of the Buddha-Dharma Name to recipients. Please encourage your Buddhist family, relatives and friends in the Kona and adjoining communities to participate as more details are forthcoming. Mahalo with Namo Amida Butsu.

# **HEADQUARTER'S UPDATE**

#### PARLIAMENT OF THE WORLD'S RELIGIONS

With the urging and assistance of the Board of Directors of The Interfaith Alliance Hawaii, my wife, Rosemary, and I were extremely fortunate to take part in the Parliament of the World's Religions. This event was held from October 16 to October 20, 2015 in Salt Lake City, Utah.

The Parliament invites all of the world's religions and spiritual traditions (including pagans and atheists) to join together in interreligious harmony based on respectful, appreciative and cooperative relationships with persons and communities of other traditions. The first Parliament was held in 1893 in Chicago and is recognized as the birth of a global interfaith movement. In addition to known faith traditions, this gathering for the first time recognized the beauty of Baha'i, Buddhism, Hinduism and Jainism. D.T. Suzuki, the renown Zen scholar, was one of the noted presenters.



This year's theme was RECLAIMING THE HEART OF OUR HUMANITY – Working Together for a World of Compassion, Peace, Justice and Sustainability. In addition, the Inaugural Women's Assembly focused on: (1) Responsibility of world's religions to affirm women's dignity and human rights; and (2) Share sources of religious and spiritual inspiration for women's empowerment.

People from more than 80 countries and 50 faith and spiritual traditions came together to learn about and consider solutions related to topics such as climate change, poverty and the struggle of indigenous people throughout the world. With plenary sessions and about 1,200 topical sessions over the four days, I started each day with a 7:00 am worship and self-reflective activities (meditation, tai chi and hatha yoga), then participated in various sessions dealing with homelessness, indigenous people and the work of small local

community action groups. The session presenters were excellent with experiential knowledge and participants shared their experiences with mutual respect, mindfulness and compassion.

The Parliament concluded with a call to all religious and spiritual communities to urgently work for a compassionate, peaceful, just and sustainable world. With this sense of urgency, the next Parliament will be held in two years rather than four years. The location of next gathering will announced shortly.

The Hongwanji was well represented at the Parliament. Bishop Tatsuya Aoki (Buddhist Churches of Canada), Bishop Eric Matsumoto (Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii) and Bishop Kodo Umezu (Buddhist Churches of America) represented the

and a Paramand Para Minaryum and other PCA

North American temples. In addition, Reverend Ron Kobata, Reverend Marvin Harada, Reverend Ron Miyamura and other BCA ministers conducted short Jodo Shin services for interested Parliament participants.

Reverend Jerry Hirano and his wife, Carmela, of the Salt Lake Buddhist Temple hosted Parliament participants from the Hongwanji. Salt Lake sangha members welcomed us with their warm hospitality and the Hiranos opened their home for a special dinner. We certainly enjoyed our brief visit with the Salt Lake sangha and appreciate their welcoming efforts.

For me, the Parliament demonstrated that religious and spiritual people can make a difference in the world.

(Alan Goto – Honpa Hongwanji Hawaii Betsuin)

# **CUB SCOUTS PACK 12**

#### **Holiday Caroling**

The scouts are busy practicing their Christmas songs to be sung at our Christmas Caroling at the Hualalai Regency and Life Care Center of Kona. This year they are performing one of the songs with Ukuleles. Thank you to our Wolf den leaders Monica Nonaka and Carlo Mireles for providing some of the Ukuleles.

# **Christmas Party**

Everyone is so excited and looking forward to our annual Christmas Party which will be held at Kona Xtreme Bowling followed by a onolious pizza lunch at Pizza Hut. Rumor has it that even Santa might stop by.

#### **Holiday Wishes**

The Cub Scouts and their families wishes everyone a Safe Merry Christmas & Happy New Year!!!

#### **Upcoming Events:**

Jan 2016 – Day Camp Feb 7 – Scout Sunday

#### **CONDOLENCES**

Mr. Yukio Maeno of Hilo passed away on November 6, 2015 at Hilo Medical Center at the age of 81.

Mrs. Kazue Aoki of Kealakekua passed away on November 7, 2015 at her residence at the age of 82.

Mr. Gary Ichishita of Kailua-Kona passed away on November 23, 2015 at Kona Community Hospital at the age of 88.

Dr. Minolu Cheng of Kailua-Kona passed away on November 27, 2015 at his residence at the age of 74.

Kona Hongwanji extends our deepest sympathy and condolences to the family and relatives of those members who recently passed away. May the wisdom and compassion of Amida Buddha surround you and your family with loving memories of your loved one in the years to come.

#### **ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS**

#### **SPECIAL DONATIONS**

Foodland Give Aloha Campaign Foodland Super Market Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Tanaka, Preschool Anonymous Yasunori Deguchi, Annual Clean-up Kona Hiroshima, Use of Facilities

# **Acknowledgements Continued:**

Mr. & Mrs. Takeshi Kudo
Mr. & Mrs. Bert Maedo
Mr. & Mrs. Sueto Matsumura
Suga Suzuki, Project Dana
Mr. & Mrs. James Tashima, In Memory of Oliver Inouye
John & Shelley Tsue, Jiho
Lilly Ushiroda, Jiho
Cynthia Nakamoto-Tomono, In Memory of Dad's Birthday & 7th Year Memorial

Total - \$2,133.69

#### **MEMORIAL SERVICES**

Jim & Marsha Boyle, In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Mr. & Mrs. Robert Ikeno, In Memory of Uncle Herbert Oue Masa & Fumiko Kai, 1st Year Service In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Maurice Kaku, 1st Year Service for Tadashi Kaku Adele Kitaoka. In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Guy & Carol Kitaoka, Memorial Service for Fusae Kitaoka Loretta Kitaoka, 1st Year Memorial Service In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Masashi Kitaoka, Memorial Service for Fusae Kitaoka Tracy Kitaoka, Memorial Service for Fusae Kitaoka Warren & Lisa Kitaoka, Memorial Service for the Late Fusae Kitaoka D. & G. Kurozawa. In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Daryl & Jane Kurozawa, In Memory of Mrs. Fusae Kitaoka George Kurozawa, In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Mike & Sylvia Martines, In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Hisako Taniyama, In Memory of Fusae Kitaoka Terry & Cynthia Taniyama, Memorial Service for Fusae Kitaoka Tokunaga Family, In Memory of Jack Tokunaga Family of the Late Kazue Aoki, Funeral Service & Related Expenses for Kazue Aoki Alyssa Oue, 49th Day Service for Ross Oue

Total - \$1, 920.00

#### **HAKASOJI and NOKOTSUDO**

Mr. & Mrs. Burt Kamigaki K. Oue Family Janet Sunada Mr. & Mrs. Takeshi Kudo Susan DeMotta

Total - \$335.00

Wayne Kukita Lillian Koshi

#### **NOVEMBER SUNDAY SERVICE**

Offerings Total - \$230.00

# **SOCIAL CONCERNS**

Mr. & Mrs. Francis Abe Mrs. & Mrs. Sadayuki Inouye Mr. & Mrs. Richard Matsumoto Mary Katayama Mr. & Mrs. Kenji Fukumitsu Mr. & Mrs. Bert Maedo Rev. & Mrs. Bruce Nakamura Satsuko Matsuoka

Marjorie Fergerstrom Makoto Harano Sandy Iwashita Martha Nakamoto

# **Acknowledgements Continued:**

Carol Okuna Tokiko Sakata Akino Sonoda Suga Suzuki

Total - \$450.00

#### **BODHI DAY**

Anonymous Mr. & Mrs. Colin Byars Hisako Hirai Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gusman Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Kaneko Fujie Ichishita Mr. & Mrs. Steven Kaneko Mr. & Mrs. Yoshiyuki Kaneko Mary Katayama Naoto & Sachi Katoku Edna Kitagawachi Mr. & Mrs. Daren Katayama Mr. & Mrs. Richard Kunitomo Mr. & Mrs. Richard Maeda Elaine Komo Mr. & Mrs. Gail Masunaga Mr. & Mrs. Atsushi Matsumoto Nora Koyanagi Mr. & Mrs. George Matsuoka Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Matsumoto Alan Matsumoto Mr. & Mrs. Michitoshi Murakami Mr. & Mrs. Morris Nagata Norma Matsumoto Takeo & Shigeko Nakasone Mr. & Mrs. Clayton Nishina Satsuko Matsuoka Mr. & Mrs. Michael Oshiro Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto Kay Mizoshiri Raymond & Susan Takiue Mr. & Mrs. Terence Terada Elaine Nakagawa Chizu Nakashima John & Shelley Tsue Mr. & Mrs. Fred Uechi Helen Oishi

Mr. & Mrs. Chad Yamamoto Mr. & Mrs. Norman Takeoka Mr. & Mrs. Kenji Fukumitsu Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Komo Mr. & Mrs. Burke Matsuyama Mr. & Mrs. George Nakamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto Suga Suzuki Sandy Iwashita Chivono Koba

Cynthia Nakamoto-Tomono & Family

Suga Suzuki Chiyono Kobayashi Tokiko Sakata

Total - \$1,000.00

Carol Okuna

Kazumi Oshita

Lilly Ushiroda

Keith Nishihara

Akino Sonoda

#### **CAPITAL FUND**

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Tanaka Suga Suzuki Lillian Koshi

#### **HAWAII KYODAN DUES**

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Tanaka Mr. & Mrs. Burt Kamigaki Suga Suzuki Lillian Koshi